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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Friends, 

As you've heard me say since announcing that I will retire next June, I'm "all-in" and working diligently to 
complete the transformation of the WKU campus that we began 19 years ago at the direction of the Board of 
Regents. This summer we announced two projects that will indeed complete much of that work: a $120 million 
residence hall upgrade to be completed over the next 10 years and a $22 million investment by The Medical 

Center of Bowling Green to construct a sports medicine complex on our campus. 

Our Student Life Foundation was created and began renovating our campus residence halls 16 years ago. It has 
now been almost 10 years since those renovations were completed, and while those brought our campus housing 

from among the worst in the state to the best, we are now falling behjnd as other campuses embark on major 
housing upgrades. Our 10-year plan will begin with construction of a new 400-bed residence hall, to be called 
Hilltopper Hall, in the area you know best as "The Valley," in front of McCormack, Gilbert and Rodes-Harlin 
halls. That new facility will serve as swing space as we raze Barnes-Campbell and Bemis-Lawrence halls and 
rebuild two new 400-bed halls on that footprint. We will not add significantly to the number of overall beds 

available in on-campus housing with these three projects. Rather, our goal is to improve the quality and relevance 
of the 5,000 beds that we currently offer. In addition to these major building projects, we will also make additional 
improvements to Northeast and Southwest halls. Because of the business model and sound financial position of 
the Student Life Foundation, our residence hall rates will remain at or below the norm in Kentucky. 

On Aug. 19, we announced that The Medical Center of Bowling Green 

will construct the Med Center Health Sports Medicine Complex on our 
campus to house their Orthopaedic/ Sports Medicine/ Rehabilitation 
group. The new building, to be built between Houchens Industries-LT. 
Smith Stadium and the baseball complex, will house the WKU Doctor of 
Physical Therapy program and a new baseball fieldhouse. The current 
football practice field will be enclosed to allow for year-round use of the 

practice football field for various sports. The facility wil l become part of 
the Preston Center's venue options for campus use and intramural sports 
in addition to WKU Athletics. Our partnership with The Medical Center 
to relocate Physical Therapy from the current Health Science Complex on 
the hospital's campus will make room for the new University of Kentucky Medical School, which is scheduled to 
open Fall 2018, and this is a critical partnership between WKU, UK and The Medical Center to bring a full, four­
year medical school to Bowling Green. 

With these two major initiatives underway, much of the physical transformation we set out to achieve during 
my presidency will have been accomplished. Thanks to sound business practices and the support of a generous 
community of alumni, friends and corporate partners, my successor will inherit a vibrant, energetic and even 

more beautiful campus that is poised to meet the needs of the next generation of WKU students. 

Thank you for your continued support, and Go Tops! 

20 YEARS OF LEADERSH1P 

MATION 

Pres idential SELFIE 
Stacey Biggs, WKU's Chief Marketing Officer, captured these images of WKU President Cary A. Ransdell just a few years 
ago. He had enlisted the help of Dr. Corie Martin, WKU's Director of Web Services and Digital Marketing, to practice what he 
called "that whole selfie business" before students arrived on campus for the fall semester. 
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CAMPUS NEWS 

WKU Regents pass 2016-2017 budget 
WKU's Board of Regents has app roved a $402 million 

budget for 2016-2017. WKU Presiden t Gary A. Ransdell said 

the budget p resented "significant reven ue challenges," b ut 
the Un iversity was able to meet several goals, includ ing 

;:i 3 percent salary increase over 12 months and minima l 

impact on campus employment. 

"Throughout the budget process, we focused on maintaining 

;ind enhancing the qua lity of the learning environment for our 
students w hile not compromising safety, essential maintenance 

or our core strengths," President Ransdell said . 

Ann Mead, Senior Vice President for Financial Affairs, said 

WKU had to incorporate a 4.5 percent decrease in state fundi ng 

($3.36 million), fixed cost increases (including an increase in 

employer contribution to the Kentucky Employee Retirement 

System) and less-than-projected tu ition income. 

A balanced budget was achieved through internal 

reallocations; moving about 200 Facilities Management 

employees from WKU to SODEXO, which oversees faci lities and 

maintenance; eliminating about 60 unfilled budgeted positions; 

and implementin g and a 4.5 percent ($215) per semester tuition 

increase for resident undergraduate students. 

Tu ition and fees make up 50.9 percent of the budget. 

Undergraduate resident tu ition w ill be $4,956 per semester 

beginning with the fall 2016 semester. 

State appropriations, incl uding nearly $5 million for the 

Gatton Academy for Mathematics and Science and $750,000 

for the s tatewide weather monitori ng network the Kentucky 

Mesone t, make up 17.9 percent. Restricted funds (grants, 

con tracts and student fi nancial aid), self-generated funds 

and auxiliary e nterpr ises make up the rest of the budget. 

Deeb named NATAS Ohio Valley Silver Circle Honoree 
Barbara Deeb, News Producer/ 

Reporter for WKU-PBS, has been 

named a Silver Circle Honoree by the 

National Academy of Television Arts 

and Science~' O hio Valley C hapter. 

One of the highest honors given by 

ATAS, the Ohio Valley Silver Circle 

recogn izes television professionals 

who have performed dis tinguished 

service within the television industry 

for 25 years or more, a significant part 
of which was done within the Chapter's 
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region o f Ohio, Kentucky, Indiana and 

West Virgin ia. Sil ver and Gold Circle 

members arc honored for more than 

their longevity - they arc honored fo r 

making an enduring contribution to the 

vitality of the television industry and 

for setting s tandards of achievement 

o thers hope to emulate. These honorees 

also give back to the community as 

mentors, educato rs a nd volunteers. 

There have only been 58 Silver o r 
Gold Circle recipients in the 52-yea r 

history of the Ohio Valley Chapter. 

Deeb is the first recipien t from Bowling 

Green and will be only the 10th 

recipient from Kentucky. 

CAMPUS NEWS I FALL 2016 

Two alumni named to WKU Board of Regents 
Two WKU alumni have been appointed to the University's 

Board of Regents by Gov. Matt Bevin. Julie (Harris) Hinson ('90) 

of Prospect, Ky., and Jason McKinney ('01) of Scottsville, Ky., 

will serve on the Board until their terms expire on June 30, 2022. 

Julie Hinson is President and CEO of Advanced Lifeline 

Services, headquartered in Louisville, Ky. An active WKU 

vol untee1; she is Past-President of both the Greater Louisville 

Alumni Chapter (GLAC) and the WKU Alumni Association 

National Board of Di rectors. In add ition, she is Chair of the Lee 

Robertson/Gary Sundmacker Golf Scramble, which benefits 

GLAC's scholarship fund. She is a fow1ding member of the 

WKU Sisterhood and a member of the WKU Foundation Board 

of Trustees, lhe College of Health and Human Services (CHHS) 

Advisory Council, and the 2016-2017 Presidential Search 

Committee. ln 2015, she was named the WKU Alu mna of the 

Year, and she was inducted into the CHHS Hall of Fame in 2016. 

A Life Loyal member of Alpha Omicron Pi Sorority, Hinson was 

also active in the 50th Anniversary Committee for the celebration 

of 50 years of AOJT/ Alpha Chi on WKU's campus in 2015. 

"Tam honored to have been appointed by Gov. Bevin to 

the WKUBoard of Regents," Hinson said. "f am willing to help 

'my WKU' with my expertise, experience and knowledge. 

Being a Regent, I fu lly understand that my role wi ll involve 

me voicing my opinion and making importan t decisions with 

my fellow Board members. lt wil l be a pleasure to serve on 

the Board of Regents. Go Tops!" 

Jason McKinney, origina lly from Bowling Green, Ky., now 

resides in Scottsville, Ky. A Certified Public Accountant, he is 

WKU steel bridge team finishes 1st 
in nation for best looking bridge, 
37th overall 

WKU Civil Engineering students competed in the 2016 

National Student Steel Bridge Competition May 27-28 at 

Brigham Young University in Provo, Utah. 

WKU fi n ished 37th overall in the competition, but 

fi n ished fi rst in the nation for the best-looking bridge, which 

was an amazing red curved arch truss bridge. WKU was the 
only school at the national competition to utilize curved steel 

members in the bridge to form a large a rch. 

ln addition, WKU won the Student Choice Award, chosen 

by the students who attend the national competition. 

Julie (Harris) Hinson ('90) Jason McKinney ('01) 

partial owner of McKinney Woosley, LLP, and he is a member of 

both the Kentucky Society of Certified Public Accountants and the 

American Institute for Certified Public Accountants. As an active 
community membe,; McKinney currently serves as Treasurer for 

both Lifeskills, Inc. and YMCA of Scottsville/ Allen Cow1ty, and 

he is on the board for Heart of Scottsville. As a student at WKU, 

he was a member of Kappa Alpha Order fraternity. 

"Being appointed to the WKU Board of Regents is o ne 

of the b iggest honors that I have experienced," McKinney 

sa id. "WKU provided a wonderfu l education and the basis 

for me to succeed in my chosen profession. I hope to be able 

to use my experiences and financial expertise to give back to 
the Univers ity that has given me so much." 
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WKU faculty member wasn't expecting record-breaking run 
on ABC's 500 Questions 

WKU facu lty member Guy Jordan never expected that he'd 

make an unprecedented, record-breaking run on ABC's 500 

Questio11s - or become a hit on social media in the process. 

"I've been following everything on Facebook and everything 
on Twitter. H's wild," Jordan said. " I'm glad everybody watched." 

Jordan, an Associate Professor of Art History in WKU's 

Art Department and Coach of WKU's Academic Quiz Bowl 

Team, entered 500 Questio11s as a chal lenger on the May 28 

show and began his run as a contestant o n May 31 . By the 

time Season 2 of 500 Questions ended the next day, Jordan 

had reached a record 241 questions, survived multiple battles 

from several challengers and earned $169,000. 

"J never even dreamed this wou ld b low up the way it 

did," he said of his experience on the show. 

While his fami ly (wife Carol, a WKU Theatre facul ty 

member, and son Ben) watched the finale in Bowling Green, 

Jordan was in the Philadelphia, Pa., suburb of Haddon 

Heights, N.J., watching with his mother, Joanne, and sharing 

in her excitement as he continued his run. 

"lt's always surreal to see yourself on TV, but we had a great 

time watching," he said. 

Jordan also enjoyed interacting with host Dan Harris and with 

the audience, which gave him a standing ovation when the show 

conduded. 

"The game itself is absolutely fun to play. It's really fun to see 

how long you can survive without blowing three in a row," he said. 

As he completed the various 30-question row1ds, Jordan 

showed his excitement with his happy dance. "My 8-year-old 

came up with that. He does that dance when he's excited so we've 

made that our dance," Jordan said. 
The happy dance and a standing ovation weren't on Jordan's 

mind when he entered the game as a challenger. "In my course 

of thinking, the biggest accomplishment is getting on the show at 

all," said Jordan, who has participated in trivia competitions for 

about 25 years. "As a challenger, you just don't know. You're really 

depending on the questions to go your way. 

"When I got to be a contestant, l felt like I knew enough to get 

18 to 20 a round. I've been doing this a long time. I know what I 

know and what l don't know." 

Jordan's strategy to avoid missing three in a row involved 

h·ying to clear the board of his worst categories (things like country 

music or celebrity fashion) and keeping his safe/ rescue categories 

(things like philosophy, the Renaissance or the Supreme Court). 

And he wanted to avoid any battles when he had two misses. 
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"Battling is really hard when you've been standing up there 

a long time," he said. "I hunted for battles that would be with 

nothing on the line." 

Even when he faced elimination, Jordan was able to come up 
with a correct answer to clear his misses. 

"It's not what you know, but how well you know yourself," 

he said. 

Jordan also was relieved when a few Kentucky questions, 

including one about the Corvette, appeared on the board. "T would 

have gotten those anyway and l knew the Corvette clue from my 

college days. But it was really cool to see that one come up and it 

was like Bowling Green was saying hello." 

As he mentioned during the show, Jordan plans to use some 

of his winnings for an art history study abroad trip this fall. "We're 
going to help students go to Venice," he said. 

Jordan said he was worn down and exhausted when his 

241-question run on the show ended. "It really is grueling but I'm 

not complaining about it. l' d do it again in a heartbeat." 
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WKU Student Life Foundation outlines 10-year housing master plan 
WKU's Student Life Foundation is 

embarking on 10-year plan to provide 

housing that is more in line with the style 

students prefer. 

Brian Kuster, WKU's Vice President 

for Student Affairs and Executive Di rector 

of the Student Life Foundation, said the 

plan was developed after an extensive 

survey of students' preferences. 

"We are not looking to increase the 

number of beds we offer, bu t plan to build 

to address the demand," Kuster said. 

"Students are more interested in sulte­

style rooms and rooms with private baths 

over the more traditional community­

style housing." 

The Student Life Foundation is a 

non-profit organization that owns and 

operates WKU's residence halls. The 

Foundation's strong financial position 

will allow it to implement the plan with 

no impact to the University's budget, 

he said, adding "providing the style of 

housing students prefer makes WKU 

even more attractive to them." 

The first phase of the plan begins 

this fall when construction on a new hall 

begins along College Heights Boulevard, 

near Gilbert and Rodes Harlin halls. 

Kuster said the building, which will 

include 400 beds in suite-style rooms, will 

also include a d ining facility and will open 

in the fall of 2018. The beds will be needed 

, as Barnes-Campbell and Bemis-Lawrence 

halls are demolished and replaced. 

Also this fall, work will begin on 

WKU students 1st in photo, 2nd in multimedia 
in 2016 Hearst national championships 

WKU student Brittany Greeson has 

been named the nationa l photojournalism 

champion in the 2016 Hearst Journalism 

Awards Program. Greeson, a senior from 

Owensboro, Ky., won the championship 

and received a $5,000 award June 2 in 

San Francisco, Calif. She also received a 

$1,000 award for Best Portfolio. 

Alyse Young, a senior from 

Redmond, Wash., finished second in the 

national multimedia championship and 
received a $4,000 award. 

WKU students have won 15 Hearst 

individual national championships since 

1985 - photojournalism in 1987, 1988, 

1991, 1992, 1996, 2004, 2005, 2006, 2008, 

2010, 2014 and 2016; multimedia in 2015; 

writing in 1985; and radio news in 2006. 

Nick Wagner, a senior from Ada, 
Minn.,alsowasamongthesix finalists in the 

national photojournalism championship 

and received a $1,500 award. 

Often called "The Pulitzers 

of college journalism," the Hearst 

program holds yearlong competitions 
in writing, photojournalism, broadcast 

news and multimedia for journalism 

undergradl1ates. Schools accumulating 

the most points earned by their students in 

each category are designated the winners 

of the Intercollegiate Competitions. 

WKU's School of Journalism & 

Broadcasting placed third overall in 

the 2015-2016 Hearst program after 

winning the Intercollegiate Multimedia 

Competition and finishing second in 

Northeast and Southwest halls to expand 

the lobbies from one to four stories, 

providing additional common space for 

studying and meetings. 

Kuster said the p lan will group 

housing in districts, with freshman 

concentrated in the southern end of 

campus, upperclassmen in the Valley, 

and Northeast and Southwest halls 

designated as the Global Learning area 

for international students and students in 

the Honors College. 

"Housing at WKU remains in high 

demand, which a llows the Student 

Life Foundation to more than cover 

our debt service and reinvest in our 

housing portfolio to meet students' 

needs," Kuster said. 

Brittany Greeson Alyse Young 

the Intercollegiate Photojournalism 

Competition. 

WKU has finished in the top 

five nationally in the Hearst overall 

competition fo r the past seven years 

and won the national championship 

in 2000, 2001 and 2005. WKU has 

won the multimedia competition for 

five consecutive years, has won the 

photojournalism competition 22 times in 

the past 27 years and has finished in the 

top eight overall for 23 straight years. 
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